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Remorse is a curious thing, not enough to wipe out the memory of what came before, but nonetheless something to welcome. Fourteen years after Jonathan Aitken first denounced "the cancer of bitter and twisted journalism", then issued a series of libel writs against this paper, and finally fought a battle that ended in perjury and prison, no one should doubt that the former Tory cabinet minister is sorry for what he did. The seven months that he spent in jail could have left him a bitter man. Instead he has used his experience to expose a failing system. For the last year he has been chairing an inquiry into the penal system for the conservative Centre for Social Justice thinktank. Yesterday saw the publication of its informed and detailed report - all the more compelling because three members of the working group, including its chair, have served prison sentences. Many of its proposals echo things reformers have been saying for years: the system has been forced to breaking point by overcrowding, rehabilitation has become impossible, sentences are getting longer and many inmates come from hopeless lives. Half of them have a reading age below 11; two-thirds of male inmates were unemployed and many use drugs. "I have not become soft on crime because of being in prison," Aitken writes, but he has become understanding. He argues for a humane service, opposing the Titan super prisons now being built at a cost of £2.3bn. There is much good sense in the Aitken report. After all, he knows of what he speaks.

